
                                    Town of Hilton Head Regulations                              Effective 1/1/2023

 
Noise Regulation:

 
In the Town of Hilton Head Island, South Carolina, it is unlawful to unreasonably disturb 
the peace and quiet of those in their homes and public places (Title 17, Chapter 4, Town 
Code); 
 
Quiet hours are between 10:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m., though town noise regulations are in 
force twenty-four (24) hours each day (Title 17, Chapter 4, Town Code).

 
Parking Regulation:

 
Please park in designated parking areas only-Please do not park off-site on street, grass, 
or on pine straw. 
 
Specific for guests at the Island Club: You must have a parking pass for each car during 
your stay.

 
Trash Regulation:



Trash containers must be placed in a designated area that is fenced or screened and must not 
be visible from the public street or neighboring property.



In addition, Trash container is not to be placed curbside more than (24) hours prior to pick- up 
and must be removed from curb within (24) hours after pick-up.

 
Specific for guests at the Island Club:  All trash must placed in the dumpster located at 
the end of Neptune Building 6.

 
Pool usage and Safety: 

 
The swimming pool is for the use of the guest only at the Island Club.  Please note, there 
is no lifeguard and swimming is at your own risk.  Please be especially attentive to kids to 
ensure that no one gets injured.  We do not accept any responsibility for any accidents 
incurred during your stay.  



Questions: For complaints regarding noise or parking from neighboring guests, please call 
Island Club gate house or the local authorities.  For any questions regarding your stay please 
reach out to Tim or Melissa at 540-239-3544 or 540-257-0059.  Also realize that our local agent, 
Dave D’Amico, may be called by your neighbors or the local authorities if you are violating the 
parking or noise regulations.  Please be courteous of others, stay safe and have a great 
vacation!


